
 

WYOMING 4-H STATE SHOOT 
HELPFUL INFORMATION 

for 4-H Educators 
 

Event information and rules are located on the State 4-H web site.   
 

For this event, each county 4-H program is responsible for the following items: 
 Complete and return the county registration form. 

o The form will be emailed to the 4-H email list near the beginning of May.   
o It is due back to Lindsey Moniz via email no later than Monday, June 24th.   
o Each late entry will be assessed a fee of $25.  (i.e. $25 per youth entry) 
o Please read the instructions that accompany the Excel file when it is emailed.   

 Selection of team members is determined by the county 4-H program. 
 Typically the top scoring members are placed on teams. 
 Youth can shoot UP a class but not down a class. 

 Shotgun teams are different and separate from Shotgun pre-squad. 
 Use the guidelines above for the designated team. 
 Pre-Squad:  ALL youth shooting shotgun from your county should be listed here.  If 

there are youth who need to shoot together, list them together.  This sheet is used to 
create the shotgun schedule. 

 Sometime Friday, June 28th, PDF documents will be emailed to the County 4-H Educator.  At this time: 
o Verify all of the youth have been entered correctly (mistakes happen!) 

 If a mistake is found please EMAIL lmoniz@uwyo.edu with the correct information. 
o Either share shooter numbers with youth participants or make sure they know it’s available online.   

 Each youth is responsible for displaying their shooter number when competing at State Shoot.  
This can be something as simple as a sticky name badge with the number written on it so the 
range commander can see it. 

 Schedules 
o Schedules will be sent via email and posted online as soon as it’s feasible to do so.   
o Over 600 youth participate in State Shoot.  Most participants travel to and from the event with parents 

or friends.  A strong effort is made to create a schedule for each range that allows the most flexibility for 
each participant and county delegation.  

 When the schedules are sent, you will notice a few things: 
 Times listed for Shotgun, Muzzleloader, and Archery cannot be changed and need to 

take priority over shooting at other ranges. 
 The Air Rifle, Air Pistol, and .22 Pistol ranges are open at all times.  The lines will be 

filled on a first-come, first-served basis. 
 For the remaining ranges: 

o Large county delegations will be split and listed more than once.  It is beneficial 
for the county to create a rough plan as to who will go at what time to ensure 
there is enough room on each line. 

o Counties listed will have priority on the line.  Any open spaces will be filled with 
those who have checked-in and are waiting to shoot.  These spots will be filled 
on a first-come, first-served basis. 

o If a youth is shooting in several disciplines, it may not be possible for them to get everything done in one 
day. 

 

Questions or more information 
Do not hesitate to contact Lindsey Moniz if you have any questions or need more information: 
 307-766-3430 lmoniz@uwyo.edu 
Also, the office in Ft. Caspar will be open Thursday evening as well as all day Friday and Saturday.  Volunteers and youth are 
welcome to come here for more information. 

 This is where t-shirts, hats, and camping permits will be ready for pick-up as well. 
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